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President’s Message

A shocking figure that concerns us all
is the estimated loss of 20,000 species
from the face of the earth each year! As
these species vanish, we suffer not only a
biological but also a chemical deprivation.
What future avermectins, cyclosporins, or
pyrethrins are we losing before they can
be discovered?

In spite of the rapid growth of sophisti-
cation in molecular modelling and drug
design, many of our most valuable phar-
maceuticals, as well as agrichemicals, are
still based on naturally occurring “sec-
ondary metabolites.” Clearly, these natural
regulators, often unique to a single spe-
cies, represent a reserve of chemical infor-
mation of potentially immense signifi-
cance and utility from a human viewpoint.
As chemical ecologists, we have a direct
interest not only in the preservation of
biological diversity, but also in the unrav-
elling of chemical interactions which play
important ecological roles. A related
endeavor which represents an opportunity
that we should not ignore is the search for
useful biological activities among natural-
ly occurring compounds. From such
“chemical prospecting” we can reasonably
expect to discover the next generation of

antibiotics, anti-parasitic agents, insect
feeding deterrents, etc.

Since the rate of species loss is highest
in the tropics, it is in the tropical regions
where some form of action is most urgent-
ly needed. The International Society of
Chemical Ecology may well be the
uniquely appropriate organization to pro-
vide leadership for a chemical prospecting
effort. There are many problems to be
faced, not the least of which is that of
making biological/chemical conservation
economically feasible, or better still,
attractive, for the countries in which it is
to be carried out. Ideally, the search for new
compounds might be pursued in a collabo-
rative style, involving an imaginative
combination of academic, governmental,
and industrial participation. The return of
a significant fraction of any economic
rewards to the country from which useful
natural products originate, for the purpose
of encouraging conservation, would be a
crucial element in the undertaking.

Professor Thomas Eisner has recently
addressed these themes in considerable
detail.* He will develop these ideas fur-
ther in his opening talk at our Sixth An-
nual Meeting in Gothenburg this August.
We plan to organize a discussion of this
subject toward the end of the program. It

From the Editor

This issue is chock—full of information regarding important Society issues. There
are two proposed amendments which are being put before the membership in this issue.
The first involves a change in the ISCE fiscal year and the second involves a change in
the ISCE Statement of Purpose. Voting on each of these proposals will take place at the
annual meeting in Gothenburg. If you feel strongly about either of these proposals and
will be unable to attend the Gothenburg meeting, please let me know and I will report
your views. We are also asking you to vote for officers for the positions of Vice
President/President-Elect and Treasurer. The names of the candidates listed have been
submitted by the nominating committee. There are still some members who are dissat-
isfied with the election procedure. The issue will be reexamined at the executive/coun-
cil meeting in Gothenburg. Finally, we expect to have a new directory for members by
August. Enclosed with this newsletter is a slip of paper containing the information
about you that is in the directory. We are trying to ensure maximum accuracy in the
directory. Please check the entry and return it only if there is an error that you have cor-
rected or additions that you have made. I hope to see many of you in Sweden.

Nancy M. Targett

may be possible to formulate an explicit
series of steps which could lead to the
establishment of a model chemical pros-
pecting effort, to be coupled with a tropical
conservation program.

For our Gothenburg meeting, Professor
Gunnar Bergstrom has planned a rich pro-
gram, impressive both in its depth and
breadth, which we can all anticipate with
pleasure. If we can make progress toward
the implementation of a joint chemical pros-
pecting/biological conservation program
while we are together in Sweden, our next
meeting will attain special significance!

Jerrold Meinwald

*Eisner, T. “Chemical Prospecting: A
Proposal for Action,” in Ecology, Economics
and Ethics: The Broken Circle. F.H. Bormann
and S.R. Kellert, eds. Yale University Press,
New Haven, Spring, 1990.







